No registration of schools without PTA
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board would do a lot of private school owners’
engagements to explain to them what it
(requirement) entailed and the law backing it
since most of them were not aware of it.

She stressed that all schools which did not
have working PTAs would be impressed upon
to do so as that would be the norm henceforth.

“We need to do the sensitisation because
most of them are not aware of the law,” she
said. .

She said PTAs in themselves were not bad as
they provided the opportunity for school
authorities to be able to engage parents as a
group to discuss issues with them.

Before November 2018, she said the
registration and certification of pre-tertiary
schools were done by the Ghana Education

Service and that such responsibility had since
been assigned to the NIB.

Inheritance

“We inherited the registration and
certification of pre-tertiary schools from the
Ghana Education Service in November 2018.In
the Bill of the new Act coming up, we are
responsible for that activity so we have taken
it up. We found out in our first round of school
inspection last year that most of the private
schools did not have certificates and parents
are left wondering how the schools are being
run and the decisions being made,” she said.

She said when parents had questions, they
did not know who to contact as a group.

“The school leadership does well by
interacting with parents individually but when
the parents want to approach the school as a

group, they are not given audience per se. Now
as part of the Education Act 778 Section 8 (1c),
it says that the National Inspectorate Board
sets and enforces standards that are to be
observed in pre-tertiary institution in public
and private in the country,

“One of the standards we have set is that for
a school to operate in Ghana, it should have a
PTA and to me it is not a bad thing, it is just
being able to engage parents as a group,” she
said.

School fees

Regarding the recent decision of private
schools asking parents to pay fees because of
online programmes although schools were not
in session due to their closure following
COVID-19, she said the NIB had received a lot
of complaints from parents and guardians to
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!
that effect. |

“We've gotten a lot of reports and we have l
met a lot of school owners and parent groups |
to do mediation,” she said, and encouraged |
school owners to sit with parents and discuss
whatever issues they had.

For instance, she said parents from eight
schools sent their petitions to the NIB for
action.

In the course of the meeting with the |
schools, she said the board found out that they |
did not have PTAs.

“They don’t have any PTA or any form of
engaging parents as groups and so some of the
parents themselves have come together and
formed PTAs on their own, which is not
recognised by the school and that in itself is
causing a lot of problems. We had to meet some
of them here on a few occasions,” she said.



